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As a boy I had a dog that was my 

constant companion.  Everywhere I 

went Brownie was right there. We 

were more than companions, we 

were friends. When I reached the 

age of eleven, brownie died. I swore that there would never 

be another dog to take his place. He was too important to me 

for that. One day I saw a newborn collie puppy. Suddenly 

Lady became a part of my life. Everywhere I went Lady was 

right there. We were more than companions, we were 

friends. When I reached the age of 21 Lady died. I swore 

that there would never be another dog to take her place. She 

was too important to me for that. 

     The years went by and my kids wanted a puppy. That’s 

when Tinker entered our lives. I know that he was supposed 

to be Amy and Jon’s dog, but Tinker and I bonded right 

away. When I sat down he was up in my lap. He recognized 

the sound of my old VW beetle engine and would be waiting 

for me before I came in the door. We were more than 

companions, we were friends. After 17+ years Tinker died 

and I still hurt. I could say that there would never be another, 

but two cats came into my life. We had Abby for 11 years 

and we still have Susie after 17 and a half years. Looking 

back on it I think I’ve learned something. 

     Each and every one of those little spirits have been so 

important to me. They helped make my life complete while 

they were part of my life. But the time comes when things 

change and there’s nothing we can do about it. All I can do 

is remember how special they were, celebrate the time I had 

with them, and move on because other special things are 

waiting just down the road. 

     Isn’t that a good thing for us to remember as the church? 

Things are going to change and there’s nothing we can do 

about it. We just have to remember, celebrate what was, and 

move on to the next special thing that’s waiting just down 

the road. 

 

Lloyd 
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Mt. Hope United Church of Christ 

Consistory Meeting Minutes 

August 8, 2013 

Members Present:  Linda Ayers, Bennie Gerner, 

Lloyd Gilliam, Cathy Gossett, Clifton Greeson, Dee 

Greeson, Bob Hamlett, Joe Hughes, Sharon Moore, 

Becky Stafford 

Trustees:  Harden Phipps 

Pastor:  Rev. Lloyd Spencer 

       The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  

       Sharon called attention to the William 

Shakespeare quote “There is nothing either good or 

bad but thinking makes it so.” 

       Linda read “You Have A Place In The Church” 

which brought out the message that all roles and all 

people are equally important in the church.   

       A quorum was established and Sharon 

reviewed the proposed agenda. 

Updates:   

¶ Clifton reported that Kyle Foust will replace the 

carpet in the parlor and will replace tiles in two 

bathrooms in the new fellowship hall where 

partitions were moved. He also stated that he 

and several others discussed moving the parlor 

to the main floor in the room formerly used for 

the Whitener Class. The existing parlor can then 

be used to house a freezer and refrigerator that 

are needed and the large cooler that we already 

have. These ideas will be discussed at the 

upcoming finance committee meeting to come 

up with fundraisers for the freezer and 

refrigerator. Sharon asked the request to make 

these changes be put in writing. 

¶ Helen Busick presented ideas for the New 

Members Dinner scheduled for September 7 at 

6:00 p.m. Helen is the only member of the 

Evangelism Ministry Team and is coordinating 

the dinner. All members of the church are 

invited to attend and bring a meat, vegetable, 

and dessert for the “pot-luck dinner”. Helen will 

bring drinks and the church’s stock of paper 

products will be used. Sharon assured Helen 

that she has the full support of the consistory 

for this function. 

¶ Gloria Apple, Josh Apple, and Colby Arrington 

presented a new special project which will be a 

joint effort of the Youth and the Disciples 

Class. Colby and Josh explained the project 

called ARK (Acts of Random Kindness) as a 

way to reach out to members and others in our 

community through good deeds. Forms were 

presented which can be completed either by the 

person needing assistance or by someone who 

knows of anyone needing assistance. Gloria 

showed consistory the box (built by Gary 

Apple) with Noah’s Ark on top which will be 

used for people to put their forms requesting 

assistance. Monetary donations can also be 

placed in the box. Requests can range from 

home maintenance needs to just keeping 

someone company. It is the hope that this 

project will go on for years to come. A motion 

was made and seconded that we embrace the 

idea of ARK and give the project our full 

support.  The motion carried.   

Secretary’s Report: A motion was made and 

seconded to accept the July minutes as written. The 

motion carried. 

Trustee’s Report: 

¶ Bennie has contacted Brian Alcorn regarding 

the repair of the outside doors. Brian states 

there are many options to repair the existing 

doors rather than purchasing new ones. The 

trustees and maintenance committee will 

collaborate on the doors and come up with a 

suggestion on how to proceed. 

¶ There have been several problems with the 

HVAC in the last 30 days. There was a leak in 

the pressure relief valve and the pressure 

reducing valves were not working correctly.  

Kay Heating replaced these last week. James 

M. Pleasants Company donated the parts for the 

repairs. 

¶ There is a condensation problem from sweating 

pipes in the kitchen. Clifton contacted Ray 

Neese who has agreed to donate his time to 

redo the piping. Noral Belvin will supply the 

materials. Ray and Noral will collaborate to 

work out the details. 

¶ There has been a problem with air handlers, the 

fan motors, the valves, and the sensor stem for 

thermostats in the air conditioning in the new 

fellowship hall. Bob estimates a cost of about 

$350 per motor (4 motors needed). The unit 

will still cool when turned on manually. The 

trustees, maintenance committee, and Kay 



Heating will coordinate the work needed to 

make the repairs. 

¶ There is a dead tree next to the cemetery.  

Harden will coordinate getting the tree down. 

Other Business: 

¶ Joe and Bennie will coordinate bringing in the 

desk donated by the Hughes’ into the church 

office. 

¶ The walkie talkies for communication with the 

nursery during worship are working. Whoever 

is working the sound panel needs to make sure 

the walkies are on. To work properly, the 

speaker in the nursery must be turned on in the 

nursery and on the sound control panel in the 

sanctuary. 

Pastor’s Report: 

¶ Ministry Team Updates: Fellowship ministry 

team continues to plan events to bring the 

church together. Other teams will be meeting 

soon. 

¶ Rev. Spencer is currently reading a book in 

preparation for his upcoming special study this 

fall focusing on the future of the church and Mt. 

Hope in particular. 

¶  Rev. Spencer is planning to take vacation 

August 19-23 and is working on getting 

someone to cover for him. No Sunday will be 

involved. 

¶ The Board of Christian Education and the 

Youth are working together investigating the 

possibility of combining the Youth program and 

Sunday school. 

¶ Rev. Spencer is looking forward to attending 

the Montreat Leadership Development Group to 

help leaders in the church prepare for the future. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

¶ Cathy reported that large July expenses reflect 

the quarterly OCWM payment, the new air 

conditioning unit which was paid for out of the 

Kinder Morgan Fund, and the endowment for 

the Memorial Fund (funds go in and out of this 

account). 

¶ $2,469 has been moved from the Youth Special 

Projects account.  When the $572.25 designated 

for nativity scene maintenance is moved, the 

account will be closed. A motion was made and 

seconded to place the amount for nativity scene 

maintenance in the general maintenance 

account rather than to the general fund account. 

The motion carried. 

¶ It was decided that the funds for a projector in 

the sanctuary will not be moved until a 

feasibility study regarding the projector is 

completed. The budget committee will   suggest 

to the consistory where the funds should be 

placed. 

¶ All debit cards have been collected with the 

exception of the one used for Loaves and 

Fishes. This card will be turned in when checks 

for this account are received. 

¶ Training of account managers on the use of the 

new financial forms is complete.   

Cathy presented the July treasurer’s report as 

follows: 

¶ General fund beginning balance 

($2,835.06) 

¶ General fund receipts $11,469.54 

¶ General fund disbursements $14,996.55 

¶ General fund ending balance ($6,362.07) 

       A motion was made and seconded to accept 

the July treasurer’s report as presented. The 

motion carried. 

        Cathy will put together the pros and cons of 

incorporating Mt. Hope. Sharon asked that 

consistory member study the report. Incorporation 

will be placed on the September agenda. Bennie 

questioned if incorporation will change what is 

written in the constitution and we will need to 

decide what needs to be in place in the constitution 

before we incorporate. 

Committee Updates: 

Constitution Revision Task Force – Bennie: 
More information from committees is needed to 

complete revisions. Project to have a draft next 

month. 

Safe Church Policy – Dee: The procedure and 

flow chart for reporting an incident has been added 

to the safe church policy as appendixes. Sharon 

has informed youth leaders that the policy is a 

working document, that we will not implement the 

policy until people are trained, and that the policy 

will require restructuring of the youth program.  

Continuing Business: Sharon gave a presentation 

on negative and positive approach to thinking.  

The consistory reviewed and listed the progress we 

have made so far this year.   

       Sharon reminded consistory that our 

congregational meeting will be the second Sunday 



in November. We will need a slate to replace 

consistory members who have fulfilled their terms 

as well as an approved budget for congregational 

approval. The nominating committee will be 

Sharon Moore, Joe Hughes, Bennie Gerner, and 

Dee Greeson who will complete their terms at the 

end of 2013. A proposed budget must be complete 

and presented to the consistory at the October 10 

meeting. 

       Sharon reviewed the items covered at this 

meeting and Rev. Spencer closed the meeting with 

prayer.   

       The meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted By: Dee Greeson, Secretary 

 

 

Hello Ladies! Like many of you, 

I seem to have been pushed for 

time lately. Here it is almost 

October. Unfortunately, we had 

to cancel our September joint 

meeting because of a conflict 

with another important meeting at 

the church. So we will try again on Tuesday 

October 8
th 

in the Old Fellowship Hall at 7:00 

p.m. We will begin the study topic for this year, 

which is An Abiding Hope (The presence of God 

in Exodus and Deuteronomy). If you would like to 

get a head start on the Bible Study you could begin 

with the first few chapters of Exodus. We would 

love to welcome new members. 

       Pat Huizinga, Lorena Levens and I attended 

Fall Enrichment at Piedmont Crossing on Saturday, 

September 21
st
.    

       Our annual bazaar will be coming up in 

November in conjunction with our church chicken 

pie/barbecue supper. Several of you are already 

making items to sell. We need all the help we can 

get, so if you have some ideas for new items please 

feel free to express your talents! Also, remember 

that home baked goods, jellies, pickles etc. always 

sell well. Check with Virginia Barker if you have 

questions. 

       It is a joy to see Nancy Wimbish at church once 

again. We do pray that her condition will continue 

to improve. Remember that Jaynee Brown will be 

having hip surgery in early October. We pray that 

all will go well for her. As always, we remember 

the faithful women who are no longer able to live 

independently but who need our love and prayers:  

Carlene Neese, Laura Clapp, and recently added, 

Annie Mae Victor. 

       Blessings, Elizabeth Craft 

Greensboro Urban Ministry: 

The October dates for collecting 

food items for Urban Ministry will 

be Sunday, October 6
th
, and again 

on Sunday, October 13
th
. For your convenience a 

basket has been placed on the counter as you come 

in to the Old Fellowship Hall for worship service. 

This is for your donations of non-perishable food. 

There is also a container for any monetary 

donations that you may wish to share. There are 

also containers in the Breezeway. We pray God’s 

blessings on all of us as we support this much 

needed ministry. 

 

 
Friends and Neighbors 

On Tuesday, September 17 the Friends and 

Neighbors group re-convened following our 

summer hiatus. We met in the old fellowship hall 

where chairman Dottie Deeter welcomed everyone. 

Ferol Wolfe began our meeting with devotions. She 

reminded us how long the Israelites had to eat 

manna during their 40 years in the desert. Instead of 

asking each other what they had for dinner, they 

probably asked, “How did you cook it?” (fried, 

boiled, baked, etc.) Ferol’s devotion suggested that 

the manna may have been a test which 

God  administered daily. The Israelites probably 

would have gotten a grade of F because of their 

complaints and for their lack of faith and trust in the 

Lord. How would we fare? How much do we 

complain even when God has richly blessed us? 

Ferol reminded us that the stronger the wind, the 

deeper the roots. Let’s work to have deep roots and 

be deeply rooted in God’s word. 

       September birthdays were celebrated, and we 

sang happy birthday to Dottie and Bob Deeter and 

Clarine Ingold. Cards were signed by all and sent to 

the sick with wishes for a quick recovery. Thank 

you notes were received from Ferol Wolfe in the 

loss of her husband Robert, and Nancy Wimbish 

following her recent hospital stay.  

       Dottie reminded everyone of the congregational 

meeting on Sunday, September 29 following 

worship and a fund-raising luncheon by the girl 

scouts to be led by Casey Ellis. 

       Our guests were Mike and Kim Loftis of Reedy 

Fork Restaurant on Highway 29. They are 



“shaggers” who enjoy the shag dance which they 

performed for us. They are members of the SOS 

Shag Association where they perform competitively 

throughout North Carolina and South Carolina. We 

enjoyed their program and their enthusiasm. 

Following our program, we shared lunch at the 

Backyard Grille in Climax.   

       Join us for our next meeting at 10:30 at the 

church on Tuesday, October 15, for a program on 

Health Insurance and Medicare. We will have a 

speaker from Seniors’ Health Insurance Information 

Program (SHIIP) to help us better understand 

coming changes to our insurance.  Also, remember 

to bring toys for the Christmas project “Toys for 

Tots.” We will work with the Mt. Hope Fire 

Department to disburse these toys in our 

community. Lunch will be at Harbor Inn. We look 

forward to sharing our meeting and lunch with 

everyone. 

 

Mike & Kim demonstrating the “Shag” 
 

 

  Mike & Kim Loftis with Bob & Dottie Deeter 

 

New Members 

 
Welcome to new members Nancy and Jerry 

Bartenfield, Ida Glover, and Tim Hucks who 

joined Mt. Hope on Sunday, September 22. We 

look forward to working with you and being 

your church family. How blessed we are to have 

you as a part of our fellowship. 

 

New Baby: Mt. Hope 

is happy to welcome a 

new addition to our 

church family. Khloe Alana Moser was born on 

Tuesday, September 10
th
. She weighed 7 pounds, 9 

ounces and was 20 inches long. Mama and baby are 

both doing well. The proud parents are Joseph and 

Michelle Moser and Lilly is her excited big sister. 

Khloe is the granddaughter of Greg and Lisa Moser 

and the great-granddaughter of Helen Busick. 

Betty Settlemyre is recovering 

from extensive back surgery. 

She will be at Homestead Hills for several weeks 

and then will be staying with her sister for a while. 

Her address for now is: Betty Settlemyre, 

Homestead Hills, 3250 Homestead Club Dr., 

Winston-Salem, NC 27103. Her phone number is 

336-659-0708 

On Sunday, October 6
th
, we will 

be collecting the special 

Neighbors in Need offering. 

This offering supports the 

UCC’s ministries of justice and 

compassion throughout the 

United States. Two-thirds of the offering is used by 

the UCC’s Justice and Witness Ministries to fund a 



wide array of local and national justice initiatives, 

advocacy efforts, and direct service projects. 

Neighbors in Need also supports our American 

Indian neighbors in the UCC. One-third of the 

offering supports the UCC’s Council for American 

Indian Ministries (CAIM). Neighbors in Need 

helps make another world possible. It needs your 

support. Please give generously. And remember, 

contributions to Neighbors in Need can be made 

on-line at any time at: www.ucc.org/nin. 

 

 

Make-A-Difference 

Day this year will be 

Saturday October 26
th
, at 

Mount Hope Church at 

9am. We will be making 

75 bag lunches and 

delivering them to the residents at Alamance Plaza. 

Everyone is invited to come out and help. 

Afterwards we will eat lunch at Zacks. Remember 

they only accept cash. As part of a Boy Scout Merit 

Badge they are working on, Kraven, Colby and Josh 

are collecting the items this year. They have a sign 

up sheet for the items that are needed and a box to 

place them in. If you don’t have time to shop, they 

accept donations and will do the shopping for you. 

All items need to be turned in by October 21
st
. 

Thanks for making a difference! 

 

 

Girl Scout Award: Casey Ellis is working on her 

Gold Award, the highest rank of Girl Scouts. 

Casey’s project is at Clapp’s Assisted Living and 

working with residents on making crafts, activities 

and planning other functions for them monthly. Her 

main focus is Dementia/Alzheimer’s and working 

with the residents to keep their mind strong and 

active. Casey’s goal is to purchase a Wii system for 

Clapp’s so they can be more active, purchase craft 

supplies, coloring books, make door wreaths for 

each door, and provide a wrapped birthday present 

for each, such as lotion or toiletry item. This award 

requires 80 hours of leadership as well.  

         If you would like more information on this 

project, contact Casey or Janet Ellis at 698-0827. 

Supplies or monetary donations accepted. Checks 

should be made to Girl Scout Troop 40127 and in 

memo section of check note “Casey Ellis Gold 

Award.” 

          Thanks in advance for your support of this 

project. 

 
  

CROP HUNGER 

WALK 
It is that time again 

for the CROP Hunger 

Walk. We are doing 

things a little different 

this year. Since we have to pay for the t-shirts in 

advance, please let me know if you plan to walk 

and your t-shirt size by, Sunday, September 29
th

, 

no payment due for shirts at this time just your 

commitment. This way we can get the correct size 

t-shirts and paperwork for everybody without so 

many leftovers and paying for unused shirts. We 

will be walking October 20
th
 starting at 

2:00. The walk will be shorter this year due to the 

request from several walkers, it will be 3.7 miles. 

We will start at the church on Old Julian Road, go 

down Scythe Road, down the road on the left, walk 

to the sign and then back to the church. Due to the 

feedback from the walkers, they prefer, water, fruit 

and candy available during the walk instead of a 

heavy meal served at the end. If you are unable to 

walk please support one of our walkers. If you have 

questions please let me know, Carmen Cox, 336-

312-2173.  Thanks    
 

 WHAT IS CROP HUNGER WALK? CROP 

Hunger Walks help children and families worldwide 

- and right here in North Carolina - to have food for 

today, while building for a better tomorrow. Our 

local efforts are making a huge difference, and so 

can you. 
 

Attention Nursery Workers and Parents:  First, a 

big thank you goes to Tracy Nelson, Debbie, Cory 

and Megan Underwood for cleaning and 

disinfecting all of the toys and surfaces in the 

nursery! Also, thank you for weeding out the old 

broken toys and donating some of Colton’s newer 

ones! We appreciate you volunteering for this job! 

The carpet has also been cleaned and sanitized by a 

professional carpet cleaner! 

       In order to keep everything clean and sanitary, 

we would like to ask all nursery workers to wipe 

down the toys & surfaces that children have used on 

that particular Sunday. You will find a container of 

Clorox wipes and a can of Lysol on the shelf in the 

nursery. When the children have left after the 

service, please wipe down all toys and surfaces and 

spray them with Lysol. With your cooperation, this 

should cut down the spreading of germs!  

http://www.ucc.org/nin
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       Also, a walkie-talkie has been placed in the 

nursery to be used in case of emergency or if you 

need someone’s help. The other walkie-talkie will 

be with the sound system engineer in the sanctuary.  

If needed, turn on the walkie-talkie by pressing and 

holding the Mode button until you hear beeps. To 

talk, press and hold the large “talk” button which is 

on the left side of the walkie-talkie. The directions 

for use are posted on the wall above the walkie-

talkies. The sound system engineer will send 

someone to help you!    

  

 MOVIE NIGHT: THE 

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE  is 

hosting a movie night on  Friday 

October 11, 2013, at 7:00 pm in 

the new fellowship hall. We are 

showing “Parental Guidance”, 

staring Billy Crystal, Bette Midler, Marisa Tomei 

and Tom Everett Scott.  A fun filled movie. 

Popcorn and drinks will be offered. 

 

Facilities update: Please note until further notice 
– due to heating and cooling system problems all 

services will be held in the Old Fellowship Hall. 

Any events already scheduled for the New 

Fellowship Hall will be moved to the Old 

Fellowship Hall. It will be the responsibility of the 

party / parties using the facility to take down and set 

the chairs back up for the worship services. No new 

events will be scheduled at this time. 

 
 Emma Strouth has 

verbally committed to 

play softball at Virginia 

Tech after graduating 

from Southeast Guilford in 2015. Congratulations 

Emma!!! Last year, Emma and the Lady Falcons of 

Southeast Guilford, reached the quarter finals in the 

state high school softball playoffs. Other Mt. Hope 

connections on the Southeast team are Peggie 

Coble’s niece, Maddie Norman and Rocky and 

Cheryl Royal’s niece, Logan Royal. 

         If you have exciting news to share about 

our youth at Mt. Hope, please contact Shirley in 

the church office. We are proud of our youth and 

want to share their accomplishments and good 

news. 

 
Check out the “new” doors on the Old Julian 

Road side of the church. These doors had peeled 

and been re-painted numerous times. They had 

many coats of paint on them, but because of the 

paint peeling, they just did not look good. They 

have now been completely sanded down, parts 

have been replaced, even the windows, and the 

doors re-painted. Check them out. They look 

great! Many thanks to those who worked so hard 

to get the doors in such good shape!! 
 

 
 

 
The Crew!! 

   
                   Before                                After 



We would like to take a minute and give a hearty “THANK YOU” to Helen Busick and her crew for the work 

they put in to our New Member dinner. On Saturday, September 7
th
, we all had a wonderful time of fellowship 

and awesome food! Mt. Hope women certainly know how to feed hungry people!! A lot of hard work went in to 

the preparations for the dinner and many thanks to Helen and those who helped her bring it all together. Here 

are some random photos from the evening. You can see more at the church’s website: www.mthopeucc.com. 
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On Sunday, September 22
nd

, we met for a special time of Fellowship at our annual Ice Cream Social / Back to 

School Bash. Many thanks to Cynthia Morris and the Board of Christian Education for making arrangements 

for the ice cream social. Lots of fun and yummy food. A special thanks and tribute to Lisa Moser for her many 

years of service as Youth Leader. We certainly appreciate all the time and hard work Lisa has put in for the sake 

of our Youth. We appreciate you, Lisa!! Below are photos. Again, more can be seen on the website. 
 

  
 

    
 

   
 

   
 

 



   
 

   
 

          

  
 



     
 

      
 

   
 

  
 



    
            

 

    
 

 

 
 

Dear Friends, On behalf of all of us here at the 

Lymphoma Research Foundation, I would like to 

thank you for forwarding the donation of $244.84 

from the funds raised through the yard sale in 

memory of Jenna Kirkman. We are truly 

appreciative of your efforts in support of our 

organization’s mission to eradicate lymphoma and 

serve those touched by this disease. You can feel 

confident that your donation will help fund 

innovative research that will one day make our 

dream of curing lymphoma a reality, as well as 

enable us to provide support and hope to lymphoma 

patients and their loved ones. Thank you so much! 

Sincerely, Diane Blum, CEO 

 

Thank you: On behalf of the Fort Bragg Fisher 

House I would like to thank you for your generous 

gifts of goodie bags. The items in the bags along 

with the words of encouragement are greatly 

appreciated, giving our guests one less thing to 

worry about and a smile knowing someone 

remembers. Your commitment to helping our 

soldiers and their families in our community is 

sincerely appreciated. Each year the Fort Bragg 

Fisher House is able to continue providing a “home 

away form hone” for our soldiers and their families 

as they heal from the scars of war and unexpected 

illnesses. By providing a place where there is no 

worry as to “how much is it going to cost” and 

“how long can we stay”, we have seen many lives 

changed for the better. Last year the Fort Bragg 

Fisher House helped over 253 families with 1,979 

nights of free lodging. The goal of the Fort Bragg 

Fisher House is to continue to make a difference in 

the lives of our soldiers and their families. With the 

help of donations from supporters such as you we 

will continue to serve those who serve us. Thanks 

again for your generous support of our efforts to 

provide a “home away from hone”. Best Wishes, 

Lorie Southerland, Manager, Fort Bragg Fisher 

House. 

 

Thank you: “During a time like this we realize how 

much our friends and family mean to us. Your kind 

expression of sympathy will always be 

remembered. The Family of Mrs. Ellen Kirkman 

Hancock.” Thanks for all the support during the 

death of my mom. We love and miss each one of 

you. God Bless. Bobby, Lorrie, Brant and Whitney 

Hancock 

 



 
 

October Birthdays 

1
st
 Jack Branson, Floyd Clapp, Jr., Reagan  

 Whitman 

2
nd

 Doris Sharpe 

3
rd

 Kimberly Shinn 

4
th
 Faye Roberts 

5
th
 Alan Levens, Donna Moore, Annette  

 Taylor 

6
th
 Devin Knowles, Lydia Sbityakov, Travis 

 Staley 

7
th
 Melinda Kozak, Cason Shinn 

8
th
 Linda Ayers, Shawn Needham 

9
th
 Bobby Hancock, Betty Neese 

10
th
 Jamilee Brewer, Bernell Holyfield 

11
th
 Bill Miller  

12
th
 Andrew Clapp, Robin Gerner, Patricia  

 Huizinga, Adam Kirkpatrick 

13
th
 Lorena Levens 

14
th
 Bill Craft, Aaron Whitesell 

15
th
 Kristen Greeson, Goldie Sawyer 

16
th
 Dennis Linville 

19
th
 Courtney Rhew 

20
th
 Don Perkins 

21
st
 Karla Tucker 

22
nd

 Jean Greeson 

23
rd

 Jacob Arrington, Kelly Greeson, Kevin  

 Greeson, Cindy Hamlett 

25
th
 Barry Bradsher, Linda Kirkman 

26
th
 Donnie Perkins 

27
th
 Betty Tucker 

28
th
 Luka Sbityakov, Nikolai Sbityakov 

29
th
 Michael Hughes 

30
th
 Nancy O’Ferrell, Debra Prater 

31
st
 Dana Johnson, Nancy Phipps, Brittany  

 Reece 
 

October Anniversaries 

6
th
 Mike & Carmen Cox 

11
th
 John & Lori Dickson 

13
th
 Wesley & Deana Spainhour 

14
th
 Jonathan & Peggy Kilby 

17
th
 Kevan & Sharon Moore 

18
th
 Phillip & Stephanie Strouth 

20
th
 Floyd & Shirley Clapp 

24
th
 J.W. & Helen Johnson 

 

 
October Events 

1
st
 6:00 p.m., Board of Christian Education 

 7:00 p.m., Garden Club 

2
nd

 9:00 a.m., Quilters 

 6:45 p.m., Handbell Choir Rehearsal 

 7:30 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 

5
th
 4:30 p.m., Golden Age Supper 

6
th
 Collecting for Greensboro Urban Ministry 

 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship – Neighbors-in-Need  

 Offering 

 3:00 p.m., Youth Meetings 

8
th
 7:00 p.m., Joint Women’s Fellowship 

9
th
 9:00 a.m., Quilters 

 6:45 p.m., Handbell Choir Rehearsal 

 730 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 

10
th
 7:00 p.m., Consistory 

11
th
 7:00 p.m., Fellowship Movie Night 

13
th
 Collecting for Greensboro Urban Ministry 

 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

 3:00 p.m., Youth Meetings 

15
th
 10:30 a.m., Friends & Neighbors 

16
th
 6:45 a.m., Handbell Choir Rehearsal 

 7:30 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 

20
th
 9:45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

 2:00 p.m., CROP Walk 

23
rd

 9:00 a.m., Quilters 

 6:45 p.m., Handbell Choir Rehearsal 

 7:30 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 

26
th
 9:00 a.m., Make A Difference Day 

27
th
 9: 45 a.m., Sunday School 

 11:00 a.m., Worship 

 3:00 p.m., Youth Meetings 

30
th
 9:00 a.m., Quilters 

 6:45 p.m., Handbell Choir Rehearsal 

 7:30 p.m., Choir Rehearsal 


